
 

 

Newsletter March 2020 

PAOLO NEWS: 
 

 On Tuesday, March 17, we’ll meet at 10 a.m. for a cozy coffee 

morning at Café Extrablatt (Bergstraße 67, 48143 Münster). 

Attention: There are three Extrablatt cafés in Münster. This one is 

close to Tibusplatz.  

 

All internationally oriented families are warmly welcome to join our 

activities. Please bring along Paulinum parents who do not (yet) 

speak German or English! 

 

 In March, several information events regarding school career are 

coming up at Paulinum (see below). PAOLO offers individual 

consulting for international parents with regard to senior high 

school (Oberstufe) and subject choices. If you need help, please send 

a brief e-mail to paolo@paulinum.eu and we will get in touch. 

 

 PAOLO offers an information leaflet regarding IB (International 

Baccalaureate). We are happy to send it to you via e-mail. 

 

 

  

Dear parents 

Everybody is talking about the corona virus at the moment. The temporary 

closure of our partner school Marienschule demands our attention. At 

Paulinum, headmaster Dr. Franke informs via e-mail about current 

developments. 

Despite Corona, PAOLO has scheduled another coffee morning (see below). 

We look forward to seeing you! 

 

Cordially, your PAOLO-Team 

 

PS: As always, all information is thoroughly researched, but we offer no 

guarantees! We take no responsibility for external links either.  

 

Follow us online: You can find current activities, further information und interesting links on … 
 

 our Website: https://www.paulinum.eu/personen/paolo/ 

 Facebook: http://www.facebook.com/paulinum.paolo 

 

Search/Offer/Give away:  Sublet really nice, fully furnished apartment, 84 sqm, from around April to August. It 
is located in the city center on a very quiet street next to the Promenade and across from the Aasee. It has one 
bedroom, 3 beds, 1 sofa bed, and a patio. It is all-inclusive for 1,200/month, somewhat negotiable. 
Contact: bethl@lovelady.org   
 

PAOLO consultation hours: 

PAOLO regularly offers 

consultation hours at 

Paulinum. To set up an 

appointment, please call the 

school office at 

0251/5105000, or send an 

email to paolo@paulinum.eu 

and we will get in touch.  

 
Translations: We’re happy to 

help you translate school 

information into  

- Arabic 

- Chinese 

- English 

- Farsi 

- French 

- Japanese 

- Polish 

- Portuguese 

- Russian 

- Spanish 

- … 

Just send us a brief email and 
we will be in touch.  

https://goo.gl/maps/v8wNF3LaKEZ3o3kJ9
mailto:paolo@paulinum.eu
https://www.paulinum.eu/personen/paolo/
http://www.facebook.com/paulinum.paolo
mailto:paolo@paulinum.eu


 

 

Newsletter March 2020 

PAULINUM – TIPS AND TRICKS: 

 
 

 Paulinum information events regarding school career  

(from 7 to 8.30 p.m. each) 

 

- Thursday, March 12, for grade 10 (EF) on choosing advanced 

level courses/”Leistungskurse”  

(assembly hall/”Aula”)  

- Thursday, March 19, for grades 9 on senior high 

school/”Oberstufe” (assembly hall/”Aula”) 

- Thursday, March 26, on IB (room 2.17) 

 

 The school’s brass band celebrates its 50th anniversary with a 

jubilee concert on Saturday, March 28, 4 p.m. in the assembly 

hall/”Aula”. 

 

 „Students helping students“/“Schüler helfen Schülern” is tutoring 

offered by older or advanced students. Tutoring/“Nachhilfe” – 

mostly in German, math and foreign languages – takes place at 

Paulinum after school. Inexpensive and recommendable! You can 

register at http://www.wir-helfen-schuelern.de (user name: 

Paulinum, password: shs19-20). 

 

ATTENTION – NO SCHOOL:   
 

April 06 – 18 (Easter break) 
 
Holiday schedule: http://www.schulferien.org/NRW/nrw.html 
Paulinum calendar: https://www.paulinum.eu/service/termine/ 

Teachers’ consultation 

hours 

 

If you or your children 

have any questions or 

problems at school, please 

do not hesitate to contact 

your child’s teachers. The 

teachers have 

consultation hours that 

can be found at 

„PERSONEN“ 

„KOLLEGIUM“.  

 

DID YOU NOTICE? 
  
The project day against 
racism and for courage  
took place at Paulinum at the 
end of January. For a whole 
school morning, students of 
all grades discussed strategies 
against racism and for civic 
courage, DaZ-teacher Frau 
Böttcher writes on the 
Paulinum-Website. 
 
The project „Life back 
Home“, for example, was 
invited to meet with our 8th 
grade classes. Here, young 
refugees gave impressive 
reports about the situation in 
their home country, how they 
fled and how they now live in 
Germany.  
 

MÜNSTER-TIPS: 
 

 Münster's “weeks against racism" will take place from March 16 to 

April 5. A detailed program with numerous events can be found on 

the city’s Website. 

 

 From Buddha Palace to Kleiner Kiepenkerl: Do you have appetite for 

international or originally Westphalian cuisine? The website Münster 

geht aus offers a good overview of the city’s restaurants. 

http://www.wir-helfen-schuelern.de/
http://www.schulferien.org/NRW/nrw.html
https://www.paulinum.eu/personen/kollegium/
https://www.paulinum.eu/aktuelles/newsartikel/news/bunter-projekttag-gegen-rassismus-und-fuer-courage-am-gymnasium-paulinum/
https://www.stadt-muenster.de/zuwanderung/rassismuskritische-arbeit/programm-der-muensteraner-wochen-gegen-rassismus.html#c73006
https://www.muenster-geht-aus.de/
https://www.muenster-geht-aus.de/

